Select Board’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine
12/19/2022

Present were: ~ 4 »
Marc Bernier

Deborah Marquis

Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance
Administrative

Reviewed and signed the Warrant and Minutes for 12/05/2022. Motion to accept by Marc Bernier, second by
Deborah Margquis, all in favor. There was no Select board meeting on 12/12/2022 due to no quorum.

e Gary Snyder came in to see when the door and window will be replaced on the recycling building and
to find out if Wi-Fi will be available when the addition is finished. The Board told him the door won't be
in until February and then it will be put in.

e Deborah has set up a meeting with Cindy Namer about assessing for next Monday night, 12/26/2022.
The Select Board will not have a meeting on 01/02/2023. Also, Deborah checked with Larry Gowell of
G&G Cash Fuel about getting oil for General Assistance applicants. Larry stated he would work with us.

e Melanie stated she received several e-mails from other Town Clerks about people coming into their
offices with cameras and walking through all the rooms. These people call themselves “First
Amendment Rights Auditors”.

e Brad met with the State in reference to the Culvert on Doughty Rd. The State recommended that we
hire someone to write a grant for the culvert. Their recommendation was Eric of Calderwood
Engineering of Brunswick. Brad will ask him to provide an estimate to write the grant and file a permit.
We will need to do one culvert one year and one culvert the second year due to the cost of the



culverts. {it will take two culverts to cross Doughty Rd)There is a website( Maineculvertsandroad.com)
that has all the information on all the bridges in the State.

e Marc asked if any word from the Auditors and we have not received any correspondence.

¢ The Board worked on next year’s budget.

Other Business:
Adjournment at 7:32PM. Deborah Marquis made a motion to adjourn, Brad Totten second, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page



